Minutes

University Wide Undergraduate Curriculum Committee

Tuesday, November 29, 2005

16A Leonard Hall

I.
Call to Order:   3:25 PM

Present:    Barnacle, Craig, Kabala, Kostelnik, Martin, McCombie, Pankaj,
Sechrist, Staszkiewicz, Wheeler 
Excused:  Hannibal, Numan, Peterson, Sadler, Scandrett   
Absent:    Flickinger 

II.
On a Martin/Wheeler motion, the November 15, 2005 minutes were approved with following corrections: Craig was listed as having abstained from the vote on the Women’s Studies proposal.
III.
Co-Chairs Report

Sechrist updated the committee on the UWUCC actions that will be on the Senate agenda for the next meeting.  She also asked that when the draft Senate minutes come out, the UWUCC members review them and send any corrections to her.
Sechrist reported the following regarding Proposal 05-04, Change of 12 existing LRNC course prefixes to DVST plus adding DVST 281 Special Topics:  So that the item could be added to the December Senate agenda, the proposal was sent to the committee electronically on November 21 and was approved by a majority (11) by November 22.  The request was made because the Learning Enhancement Center is changing its name to the Department of Developmental Studies.

Sechrist reviewed the UWUCC docket to determine the status of each proposal.  It was decided that there will be no need to schedule a meeting during final exams week.  The next committee meeting will be January 17th (the first day of classes for the Spring semester).
IV.       Honors College Committee Report:  No report

V. Liberal Studies Committee report was accepted as submitted.
Approved the LS component of the BA Interdisciplinary Fine Arts - Dance Arts Track.

VI. 05-15a  B.S. – Chemistry/Honors Program in Chemistry, new track

05-15b  CHEM 484 Honors Seminar in Chemistry, new course

05-15c  CHEM 483 Honors Thesis/Independent Study, new course

The two courses appear to be in order, but there were several questions regarding the proposed Honors Program track.  Specifically, there was a question concerning the fact that the proposal only requires 7 credits and the Honors College Committee has specifically identified 12 as a reasonable minimum number.  The UWUCC recognizes that the Biology Honors Program track only contains 9 credits.  The UWUCC is also not sure whether the Honors College Committee has endorsed the proposal.  At one point in the proposal, it is suggested that students would sign up for the program in their senior year and in another place it is suggested that one of the courses (CHEM 483) be taken twice – with one of those occurring in the second semester of the junior year.  This needs to be clarified as well.  The proposals were all tabled until further information could be obtained.
VII. Syllabus of Record Amnesty

Sechrist distributed the latest draft of the UWUCC “Syllabus of Record Amnesty” proposal.  With a couple of minor changes, the proposed approach was approved unanimously on a Kostelnik/Craig motion.

VIII. Adjourned at 4:20 PM

Respectfully Submitted

Mark Staszkiewicz
